CO-3186
Harris, Michael M.; United Nations. [Carta] 1952 Aug. 21, New York, NY [para] João Carlos Muniz; Missão do Brasil Junto às Nações Unidas, New York, NY. [inglês][datilografado]
Dear Mr. Ambassador,


In Mr. Harrison’s absence we are writing you to express our appreciation for the efforts you have made to obtain murals for the Delegates’ Entrance Lobby as well as the proposed offer of your government in adding the work of a distinguished painter to the decorations of the General Assembly Building.


In reply to your request for information on the walls available for murals, we are sending you the following: the plans of the 1st, 2nd and 3rd floors of the Delegate’s Lobby at the south end of the General Assembly Building, together with a cross section and longitudinal section through this room. We are also enclosing three photographs. The positions from which these photographs were taken are noted on the above mentioned plans. The dimensions in both feet and meters of the walls upon which the proposed murals are to be placed are also shown on the drawings.


As we advised you verbally, once the gift of these murals is confirmed by your government, the artist selected must submit sketches of them together with some descriptive information of the designs he proposes to develop o the Secretary-General through this office. This material will be reviewed by the Board of Art advisors, and upon its approval, the artist may develop his final work.

We hope this gives you all the information you require at the present time. If not, please do not hesitate to let us know immediately. Thank you again for your good efforts toward the decorative embellishment of the Permanent Headquarters.









I remain,








   Dear Mr. Ambassador,









Yours sincerely,









Michael M. Harris








     Asst. Director of Planning
